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Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board 
	 Summary Minutes 

Meeting held on Wednesday 15 September 2021, 1-3.30pm, via Teams
Please note these are not full minutes. They are intended to provide an overview of discussions and decisions. Due to the confidential nature of some of the items discussed, it is not possible to publically share full minutes. 


The Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board (NSAB) is the multi-agency partnership responsible for ensuring that adults at risk in Newcastle are safeguarded and protected.
	Hate Crime
Lucy Williams, Community Safety Lead, provided a presentation on Hate Crime. Lucy highlighted that there had been an increase across the previous year in reports of hate crime in Newcastle and two-thirds of these reports were race-related. In the last year, there was an average of ten reports per month related to disability hate crime. It was confirmed that the main reporting mechanism for hate crime was via the Police, however Stop Hate UK were also commissioned locally as an alternative. Stop Hate UK also produced a lot of helpful resources such as posters and leaflets which emphasised some of the key messages around hate crime. NSAB members resolved to receive a further update in a year given the cross-over with safeguarding adults work. 

	Diversity, Inclusion and Equality Vision
Northumbria Police presented their Diversity. Inclusion and Equality Vision which included some partnership priorities. There was a desire to try and understand what data was available around protected characteristics to inform work in this area. It was queried whether the NSAB was the correct strategic partnership for this to be discussed and overseen.

	NSAB Annual Report 
The NSAB Annual Report 2020-21 was agreed. The Annual Report would be shared widely, including a presentation at Health Scrutiny Committee and the City Futures Board. 

	Safeguarding adults activity and demand
NSAB members had completed a survey about their safeguarding adults activity and demand and the impact of this. There had also been some initial analysis of lockdown events on activity, which appeared to show correlation between lockdowns and increasing numbers of concerns. Eight out of the nine respondents referenced increased demand and increased complexity in work. MASH development, safeguarding interface with mental health services, updates to policy and procedures, revaluating strategic annual plan priorities and self-assessment processes were discussed as possible actions to mitigate against risks. The NSAB also resolved to continue long-term with Teams Meetings as opposed to meeting face-to-face. The NSAB acknowledged that their role was to ensure they were kept appraised of the demand and associated risks, continually seek assurance that the multi-agency safeguarding system was meeting statutory duties and to provide a leadership role. NSAB members also acknowledged their single-agency roles and responsibilities. 

	Transitional Safeguarding: Bridging the Gap

The Department of Health and Social Care had recently published guidance for Social Workers on Transitional Safeguarding. It also included a checklist for Safeguarding Adults Boards. Newcastle was included as an example of good practice within the guidance. The Exploitation Hub, Safeguarding Transition Guidance, joined up learning and development programmes with the NSCP all highlighted that Newcastle was further ahead than some areas. 

	The NSAB briefly acknowledged the publication of a Safeguarding Adults Review by Norfolk Safeguarding Adults Board (Joanna, Jon and Ben) which would be considered in more detail by the SAR Committee. Guidance on safeguarding vulnerable dependent drinkers had also been published and was likely of interest to the NSAB. The guidance was to be considered by the Safeguarding Adults Unit, Public Health and Newcastle Treatment and Recovery Services before determining next steps. 

	Date of next meeting: Wednesday 10 November 2021 


For more information about Safeguarding Adults, and the work of the Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board, please visit:
https://www.newcastlesafeguarding.org.uk/ 
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